
Monday 17 June 2024 

Welcome message from the Principal 

Eid Mubarak to all families that are celebrating Eid.  
 
The majority of our Year 11 students have now completed their GCSE 
examinations with only Hospitality and Catering remaining. On Friday 
we arranged for an Ice Cream van to come on site and allowed 
students to sign shirts and say goodbyes. It was a lovely occasion.  
 
The conduct of the students throughout the exam season has been 
exemplary and it is sad to see them leave. We look forward to 
welcoming them back in for results day on Thursday 22 August. I will 
communicate information about results day directly to Year 11 families 
before the Summer break.  
 
All Year groups are now completing Cycle 3 end of year assessments. The data from these 
assessments will be used by teachers to plan interventions and support raising students progress 
and attainment. The assessments are conducted in exam conditions to prepare students for the 
actual GCSEs in Year 11. I would like to wish all students the best of luck in these assessments.  
 
Last week visitors from Liverpool Football Club came into Dixons Croxteth. We are hoping to build 
stronger partnerships with LFC, and they have offered to run programs including a transition event 
for our new Year 6 cohort as well as an engagement project for older year groups. Similarly, we 
attended an event at Cobalt housing and are hoping to have our students represented in their 
community action groups.  
 
I want students to have a positive experience at Dixons Croxteth and I am aware that there has been 
a lack of focus in this area since I joined. I am addressing this for next year and have changed the 
roles and responsibilities of Senior Leaders to ensure that this area is a priority. I want enrichment 
opportunities, trips and students being happy at Dixons Croxteth. Last week Year 8 students went 
on a Coastal Learning Walk Geographical Fieldtrip and Mr Donnahey has provided a short write up 
of the event in this newsletter. More trips and events are being planned for next  Year.  
 
I have included in the newsletter our ‘Student Spotlight’ and subject stars. This is to highlight 
students who demonstrate our values and contribute positively to the academy and community.  
 
Finally, I would like to invite families into the Academy to see students at work and how we operate. 
This will be done on a Friday Morning starting on Friday 29 June. I have added a section about this 
later on in the newsletter but, I want to be open and transparent to parents and take you on a tour 
of the academy. It will be organised through a booking system.  
 

Mr Duggan  
Principal 

NEWSLETTER 



Year 8 Geography Trip  

Forty six  geography students from Year 8 completed the coastal learning walk last week.  

Students followed the route of the coastal path from Crosby to Formby to investigate coastal landforms, 
erosion and sea defences along the Sefton coastline.  

The weather conditions were kind to students as they completed field sketches, collected data, and 
analysed their findings. A very successful fieldwork experience. 

 

 

Mr Duggan received the following the message from a 
member of the Community in Hightown who encountered 
our students: 

 

“FAO Mr Duggan I live in Hightown. This morning I was 
walking along a path in the dunes with my dog and a 

group of 25 of your young students passed me. I stood to 
one side to let them pass. I must compliment you on the politeness and friendliness of the students. 
Half of them thanked me as they passed and several asked about my dog. A credit to your school “ 

 

A lovely message highlighting the positive behaviour of our Year 8s.  

 

 

 

 







Recognition Ice Cream  

Luckly the weather was nice, and the sun was shining on Friday 14 June.  

Having reviewed attendance and positive behaviour data the previous week it was apparent that lots 

of our students had above 97% attendance and numerous positive behaviour events logged for 

demonstrating our values. These students enjoyed a small positive recognition event having and ice 

cream, listening to music or playing on the school yard.  

Well done to all 

 

 

 

 

 



Unwanted Uniform  

Uniform is important at Dixons Croxteth as it promotes equality and fairness, everyone wears the 

same attire and is treated the same. Our uniform fosters a sense of belonging as we are all part of 

the same community at Dixons Croxteth.   

 

This Year a significant amount of money has been spent replenishing our ‘spare’ school uniform. 

We have given students ties in the morning to ensure that they have a successful day and do not 

receive corrections. I have been happy to provide students with plain black shoes in exchange for 

their trainers. However, we have not received all these items back and this is creating issues. Stu-

dents must take responsibility for their uniform.  

 

Thank you to Year 11 families who have given the academy ties that are no longer needed and 

other families who have given blazers and shirts that their child has outgrown out of this will be 

redistributed to families that need them.  

 

If anyone has any spare uniform or blazers that are no-longer needed it is very appreciated if they 

can be handed in to reception.  

Friday Visits  

I want to have an open-door policy for parents and families to come into the Academy and see how 

we operate. I have changed my diary so that Friday morning I can now dedicate to meeting with par-

ents, showing them the academy, observing lessons and taking feedback.  

 

I am happy to take on any feedback and discuss any concerns during this time. I am limiting the tours 

to 3x families per visit and it will be on a first come first serve basis.  

 

If this is something that you are interested in please complete the following Microsoft Form and I will 

arrange a date for this visit.  

 

Booking Form  

https://forms.office.com/e/YzkAa5Y6nr


Dates for your Diary  

We have added an additional transition afternoon for Year 6 parents with SEND on  

• Wednesday 19 June  

• Tuesday 25 June  

 

All pupils in year 6 across the city, will spend the day at their new secondary schools and we at Dixons 

Croxteth are so excited to welcome all our new pupils on: 

• Wednesday 3 July 

The day has been planned to allow the pupils to experience a typical day here at Dixons Croxteth, 

from their entrance to the building and morning meeting, to break and lunch. 

Pupils will also attend four very exciting lessons, including Food and Science in our specially designed 

Food room and brand-new Science labs. 

 

Lunchtime  

We expect all students to eat the healthy meal provided by the academy at lunchtime. There are a 

range of healthy options to accompany the meals offered, followed by dessert or fresh fruit choices. 

All students are expected to be seated at tables for lunch and are expected to eat the food provided 

or bring their own healthy packed lunch. The menu is reviewed regularly and student feedback is  

welcomed via the students leadership. I have attached the menu for this week to the newsletter. 

 

Students may bring a healthy snack for break; however, students are not allowed to bring in sweets, 

chocolate, crisps or fizzy drinks.  

 

If a student brings in anything forbidden by the academy, items will be confiscated, and students will 

receive a sanction. Chewing gum is not permitted. If students are unsure whether a snack is classed as 

healthy, they should consult a teacher or a member of SLT before eating it in the academy. 

 






